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CAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

 
Council Meeting 5th July 2016 

 
3G PITCH AND TENNIS COURTS 

 
Work is progressing to enable the construction to begin during week beginning 
11th July 2016.  
Information has been submitted to South Cambs District Council to discharge the 
pre-commencement conditions of planning approval.  
 
The one issue that was not covered by the original tender process is the 
upgrading of the existing flood lighting to the MUGA and tennis courts. The 
appointed contractor has prepared a price for the upgrade of the lights to LED. 
The estimate of £40,640.00 is compatible with the price for the 3g and tennis 
courts. Currently 2 lights are out and need expensive repairs and the remainder 
are showing signs of needing replacement in the near future.  
The lights currently cost approximately £5,300 pa to run and this would be more 
than halved by upgrading them.  
 
 
It is: 
RECOMMENDED that the floodlights to the existing MUGA and tennis courts be 
upgraded to LED using the Parish Energy Fund.  
 


